
Good morning Chairman and Members of the Rules Committee, 

 

I've been at the Capitol a lot this past year as a citizen and advocate for informed consent and 

individual rights.  

 

Adding an ammendment to SB229 without due process, canceling the work session and 

immediately scheduling it for a vote with no information to citizens is not only in-ethical it's 

almost too insidious to believe.  

 

We as Oregonians voted you all into office. This bill allows the same process of Oregonians to 

be allowed their right to vote out certain legislation through the referendum means.  It boggles 

me that someone actually took the time to do a surprise ammendment and even canceled the 

work session. Why? Because you know full well citizens of Oregon would be enranged.  

 

Please do your job and let Oregonians do our job. Let us protect the right to vote out bad 

legislation and bad decisions. Not all legislation is good. Let's retain the citizens choice to fix 

that. 

 

VOTE NO on SB229 ammendment and come down hard on whoever canceled the work session 

and also refused allow any public input and time to even fight the ammendment.   

 

Brittany Ruiz  

McMinnville, OR 

 

 


